

Framwellgate Moor Primary School July Issue 1 2014





Successful Simply Circus

Thank you so much for supporting the school sponsored event and Enterprise Day on Friday 4th July. I was very impressed with the circus skills demonstrated and most importantly the children were clearly having fun.

The Year 5 Circus Theme Enterprise project was also a huge success again this year. Thank you to all of the Year 5 class and members of staff who supported the children to lead this event. The Enterprise event raised £603.86 which is fantastic. These proceeds will be going towards a new Trim Trail (Zone 2).



A prize of £25.00 (Sainsbury's Voucher) is awarded to Kayleigh Bonner who raised a fabulous £90.00 in sponsor money! Please send any remaining sponsor money into school early next week. Photos of this event can be found on the school website.

New School Holiday Timetable

The new School Holiday Timetable for the academic year 2015/16 can now be found on the school website along with the 2014/2015 Timetable for next year.

End of Summer Term

The last day of the school term is Friday 18th July. We have a Band performing in the afternoon who are visiting Durham to perform in the Durham Brass Festival. The Band are French and are called 'Les Bomb Zatomik.'

Clubs in September

The clubs application forms will be given out during the first 3 days in September. Clubs begin on Tuesday 16th September for a 10 week block.

<u>Dinner Money</u>

The first 3 days will cost £5.85. Please send money into school via your child in a named envelope. Cheques need to be made payable Durham County Council with your child's name and the word 'Lunch money' on the back please.

For those parents who wish to pay for the first half term, the cost is £74.10. If your child is absent your lunch money payment for the following half term will be credited.

Packed Lunch/School Lunch

Please make sure that the Office knows in advance (1 week please) if you wish to change from one to the other. We have had many instances where parents have asked older children to mention the change over to the Office and this has not reached the Office. Parents are then billed for lunches not eaten. Please assist the school to help a smooth transition from Lunch to Packed Lunch and vice versa.

Collection from School

Reminder – for safety reasons, please notify us in writing or by phone call if someone other than the usual adult is to collect your child. Pupils in the Nursery or Keystage 1 and Reception <u>must</u> be collected by their regular adult and not by a child/sibling.

P.E. Kíts

If you have P.E. kits at home please could they be brought back into school so that we can allocate a P.E. kit to every child in their new class next year.

Earrings

Earrings are not allowed to be worn in school. If your child has their ears pierced during the holidays please assist your child in practising to take them in and out as this can be quite tricky at first. Please ensure that ear piercing takes place at the very start of the holidays. Wearing tape to cover ears at school can cause issues such as ears sweating and becoming infected.

School Trends - Online Uniform Ordering

All online orders must be placed by Tuesday 15th July Via the school website in order to arrive during the school holidays. The school will be open on Monday 1st September and Tuesday 2nd September between 10am and 11am for you to collect uniform. Please come to the main entrance.

Sainsbury's Active Kids Vouchers and Tesco Vouchers

Thank you very much for supporting the school to collect vouchers. We have ordered 70 new P.E. Kits and some tennis equipment this year. Thank you.